
SAFETY RECALL NOTICE
Voluntary Safety Recall Campaign XXXXX

October  , 2007

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National 
Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act. 

Honeywell Consumer Products Group has decided that a defect which relates to 
motor vehicle safety exists in certain HP4 and HP8 oil filters manufactured and 
distributed by Honeywell under the FRAM Racing brand name.  Honeywell is voluntarily
recalling the affected product.

WHAT PRODUCTS ARE INVOLVED?

This recall involves FRAM Racing HP4 and HP8 oil filters that were 
manufactured from May 25, 2006 through September 14, 2007. These products were 
sold exclusively in the aftermarket.

Important Note:  This recall does not involve all HP4 and HP8 filters.  Rather, only 
products with date codes A61451 through A72571 sequentially marked on the oil filter 
housing are subject to this recall.  A depiction of the product showing location of the 
date code is attached to this notice.

WHAT IS THE PROBLEM?

The gasket of the oil filter may become more pliable under high temperatures and 
pressures.  This condition may cause inadequate sealing and loss of engine oil.

WHAT SHOULD YOU DO?

If you have purchased one of the subject oil filters through a retailer or installer, 
please contact your supplier for replacement instructions.  Refunds are available upon 
return of the product to your supplier.  

If you have any questions, please call FRAM Customer Service at 1-800-890-
2075 (option 1).  You may also contact the Administrator, National Highway Traffic 
Safety Administration, at 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE, Washington, D.C. 20590; or call 
the toll-free Auto Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4326 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153); or go to 
http://www.safercar.gov, if you are unable to obtain a remedy without charge within a 
reasonable time.  

www.safercar.gov,


The part number (HP4) and the date code (eg. A63201) are found on the side of the oil 
filter.

The part number (HP8) and the date code (eg. A72561) are found on the side of the oil 
filter.



The UPC number (0910075146) and the part number (HP4) are found on the end of the 
carton.

The UPC number (0910001451) and the part number (HP8) are found on the end of the 
carton.



* * *

FRAM apologizes for any inconvenience this may cause, but is taking this action 
in the interest of your personal safety and satisfaction with our products.  Thank you for 
your cooperation.




